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Opportunities or Challenges?  
The Association between Audit Fees and Blockchain 
Disclosures in 10-K Filings 
 

Tawai (David) Wang – DePaul University 
 
ABSTRACT 
 
This study examines whether clients’ blockchain activities, measured by blockchain-related 
disclosures in 10-K filings, are associated with higher audit fees. Using a sample of U.S. firms 
from 2013 to 2020, we empirically show that audit fees are higher for companies with 
blockchain-related disclosures in 10-K filings. We further categorize these disclosures based on 
whether they involve current implementations or future plans. We find that the positive 
association between blockchain-related disclosures and audit fees is more pronounced for 
companies with current blockchain implementation. Our results have implications for auditors, 
regulators, and management, as blockchain technology and its applications are emerging, and 
the business risk resulting from involvement with blockchain activities and how auditors should 
respond to the risk should not be ignored. 
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